Bevel Creek Manhole Emergency Repair

Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented a "not to exceed" cost estimate in the amount of
$82,000.00, from RPI Underground for the repair of a collapsed manhole at the Bevel Creek lift
station. Mr. Stalvey stated there were no spills related to the incident, adding the collapse is attributed
to recent heavy rains. Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to approve the estimate and the
emergency repair, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.

BID

The Modernization/Upgrade of the Elevator in the Governmental Building

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented a quote in the amount of $57,300.00, from Albany Elevator
Service, to repair the elevator in the Governmental Building. Mr. Pritchard stated the quote will
provide for an upgrade as required; however, it is not a replacement. Commissioner Griner made a
motion to approve the upgrade as presented, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no
one opposed. Motion carried.

Val Tech Road Grading, Drainage, Base and Paving

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item with The Scruggs Company submitting the low
bid in the amount of $148,345.58. Mr. Fletcher stated the county solicited bids in relationship to the
expansion of the Allied Health Building at Wiregrass Technical College. Commissioner Griner made
a motion to approve the low bid as presented, Vice Chairman Marshall second. All voted in favor, no
one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager
No additional information was reported.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD
Electa Rickett, 1217 Hickory Drive, addressed the Commission regarding the funding of KLVB.

Michael Noll, 2305 Glynndale Drive, addressed the Commission regarding the funding of KLVB.

ADJOURNMENT
Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Orenstein second.
Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular meeting at 5:55 p.m.



